RECORD OF CABINET BUSINESS

MEETING HELD ON 24TH APRIL, 2001

	
	Agenda Item
	Business



	1.
	Record of Business

(Contact: P.D. Templeton

793 3018)
	AGREED:
THAT the record of the meeting held on 10th April, 2001, be approved.



	2.
	Claremont/Weaste Community Action Plan

(Contact: M. Walbank

  789 4008 )


	Councillor Tony Ullman, Chairman of the Claremont/ Weaste Community Committee and Councillor Alan Clague Link Member,submitted the Community Action Plan for that area.

AGREED:
THAT the Council's response to the Action Plan be deferred for two weeks in order to allow Directors to comment on the proposals insofar as they affect their directorate. 



	3.
	Fostering Allowance Rates

(Contact: K. Darragh

793 3225)


	Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report containing proposals to increase the fostering allowance rates by 5% with effect from 1st April, 2001.  

AGREED:
THAT approval be given to increase the fostering allowance rates by 5% with effect from 1st April, 2001.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	4.
	Reprovisioning of Short Stay Beds for People with a Disability

(Contact: J. Clark

793 2234)
	Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services submitted a report indicating that due to the failure to attract a suitable provider through the tendering process for the provision of short stay beds for people with a disability, the Director of Community and Social Services, following consultation with the Lead and Deputy Lead Member for Community and Social Services had authorised an exception to Standing Order 4.3.1(iv) to enable individual approaches to be made to providers who may be able to offer this provision.

AGREED:
THAT the abovementioned action be noted.

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL).



	5.
	Local Government Improvement Programme Review

(Contact: P. Lowe

793 2550)
	Councillor Bill Hinds, Leader of the Council, submitted a report recommending that the City Council undergo a "peer assessment" aimed at facilitating a review against a benchmark “ideal” authority under the Improvement and Development Agency's Local Government Improvement Programme at an estimated cost of £20K.

AGREED:
THAT approval be given for the City Council to undergo a "peer assessment".

(THIS DECISION IS FOR POLICY COMMITTEE APPROVAL). 



	-
	NJC Pay Negotiations – Provisional Settlement
	Councillor Maureen Lea, Lead Member for Personnel Services, reported that, following a meeting of the NJC held on 20th April, 2001, provisional agreement had been reached on a settlement of 3.5% or a minimum of £380 with effect from 1st April, 2001.

The settlement was conditional upon formal trade union ratification 

	-
	Withdrawal of bus services – Brookhouse, Irlam and Cadishead
	Reference was made to the fact that due to attacks on vehicles and operatives by groups of youths certain bus services to the Brookhouse Estate, Irlam and Cadishead had been withdrawn by the bus companies.

AGREED: THAT there was a need for close interagency working to try and resolve this problem.

 


http://comcapps01.salford.gov.uk/WebDB30/docs/FOLDER/SDM/CMS/CBTM/CBTM240401.DOC

